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Halloween:  
Thursday, October 31 

Thanksgiving Day:  

Thursday, November 28 

Holiday Open House:  

Saturday, December 7 

 Tree of Stars Memorial:  

Wednesday, December 11  

Grandvueôs newsletter is 

created and printed in-

house. 

If you would like to be 

added to our mailing list, 

removed from our mailing 

list, or would like 

additional copies of this 

newsletter, please 

contact Jane Korthase at 

(231) 536-2286. 

Previous newsletters and 

annual reports can be 

found on our website:  

www.grandvue.org. 
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Grandvueôs Vision Statement is:  Moving as One toward Resident Centered Care 
through Neighborhoods, but what exactly is Person/Resident Centered Care?  Person 
Centered Care is a living style that serves as a reminder to us that as people grow 
older or have disabilities they should not experience a loss of humanity.  Person 
Centered Care supports living as one chooses.  If support is needed, supports are 
centered on personal preferences and values that stress dignity, choice, self-
determination, respect, privacy and individuality.  Person Centered Care means being 
kind, respectful, and sensitive to those being served and honoring their right to make 
their own choices, regardless of the setting.  Being in charge of oneôs home brings 
meaning and priceless quality to every life and enables each individualôs potential to 
flourish. 

Grandvue has long been a Certified Eden Home, supporting the Eden Alternative 
whose underlying goal is to eliminate loneliness, helplessness and boredom in the long 
term care setting.  Through its 10 Principles, the Eden Alternative stresses the 
importance of building relationships, providing opportunities for meaningful activities 
and empowering our Residents with the maximum possible decision making authority 
in the areas that impact their lives.  Grandvue currently has 28 Certified Eden 
Associates who have successfully completed the three-day training program focused 
on Person Centered Care.  

We are very excited to announce 
that Rebecca Verville, Social 
Worker, and Melissa Holbrook, 
Admissions Coordinator, recently 
completed training to become 
Certified Eden Educators.  Melissa 
and Rebecca will now be able to 
provide training in any Eden 
Alternative program, and Grandvue 
employees can receive the Eden 
Certification training at a reduced 
cost.  Through the advocacy of 
Grandvueôs Eden Associates and 
Person Centered Caregivers, we 
are moving forward in our journey 
to ensure a life worth living for each 
individual in our Grandvue family. 

Doing what they do best:  Melissa Holbrook, left, and Rebecca Verville, right, take time 
to share a smile with June Reich. 
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Our Mission:  Dedicated to caring for the body, mind and spirit of 
our Grandvue family. 
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Dear Grandvue Family, 

As you are aware, provisions of the Affordable Care Act have become effective, some will 
soon become effective and still others have been delayed or will take effect in just a few 
years.  However, what you may not know is that currently the State of Michigan, working 
with CMS (Center for Medicare and Medicaid Services) is working diligently on an 
initiative that will significantly change the way Medicaid operates and pays for those who 
are eligible for both Medicare and Medicaid (dual eligible).  This new initiative requires 
Accountable Care Organizations (ACOs) to create incentives for health care providers to 
work together to treat individual patients across care settings ï including doctorôs offices, 
hospitals, and long-term care facilities.  This initiative rewards ACOs that lower growth in 
health care costs while meeting performance standards on quality of care and Resident 
centered care.  Reforming our healthcare delivery at the local level and changing the way 
payment to healthcare providers is delivered will be the result of this initiative.  Grandvue 

will soon be encountering a significant change to its funding structure as a result.  Today we have as many, if not 
more, questions than you may have regarding how this will impact your loved ones and our residents.   

In our cover story, you see Grandvueôs vision for Person Centered Care that supports Resident choice, direction 
and decision making.  A dedication to Person Centered Care carries with it the commitment to staff our facility in a 
way which allows caregivers and Residents the opportunity to spend time together and form relationships.  
Because of Grandvueôs unique funding structure as a County Medical Care Facility, we are able to employ more 
staff at higher than average wages and better benefits to support longevity and continuity in care.  Our Residents 
enjoy an average total number of nursing staff time of 5 hours and 10 minutes for care each day resulting in almost 
58 additional minutes of one-to-one staff attention per Resident, per day over other nursing facilities in Michigan.  
Changes in Grandvueôs funding structure can seriously impact our ability to provide the nursing staffing hours we 
need to achieve our quality caregiving goals. 

Grandvue is taking a pro-active approach to prepare for this funding change by partnering with other high quality 

facilities to form a network that will be able to negotiate rates with health care plans.  We will be incorporating 

LEAN strategies used in manufacturing to increase our quality and operational efficiencies.  We are also actively 

collaborating with other providers across the healthcare spectrum.  We have also hired Steve Hoffman, our new 

Financial Services Director, who will be helping us navigate through this challenge.  As always, if you have any 

questions about Grandvueôs funding or work or services, please give me a call at (231) 536-2286. 

    Yours in service, 

 
 
    Carol Timmer RN, BSN, NHA 
    Administrator 

We were fortunate and pleased to welcome Steve Hoffman to our Grandvue 
family in September.  With more than 20 years of experience in the banking 
industry, Steve has a strong audit procedure and financial analysis 
background with a customer service focus.  In addition to performing and 
directing the facilityôs financial activities, Steve will be working closely with 
each department in setting and maintaining budgetary goals.   Steve will be 
leading our front office activities which include payroll, accounts payable, 
accounts receivable and reception services.   

 

 

¶ A provider of choice 

¶ Less expensive than 24
-hour nursing care at 
home 

¶ The safety net for the 
county (78% Medicaid 
in 2012) 

¶ Appreciated by 

residents and families 
with consistently high 
satisfaction ratings 

¶ A high quality care 
provider as evidenced 
by outstanding state 
survey results 

¶ A steady, year-round 

employer in our 
Northern Michigan 
community 

¶ Committed to 

excellence in care 
giving by providing 
nurse aide training to 
members of the 
community 

¶ The winner of  
Excellence in Action 
Awards for superior 
commitment to 
customer satisfaction 
(2011-2012 and 2012-
2013) 

But most of all: 

Grandvue is a caring 
family of employees 
and volunteers who 
are committed to 
service to our 
residents and 

community. 

Holiday traditions are important to everyone including nursing home Residents, 
families and visitors as they provide comfort, identity and a connection to the past.  
Personalized room decorations representing the traditions of the individual and 
common area decorations that represent and are sensitive to the traditions of the 
community at large add to a festive air.  The glitter of tinsel and the smells, texture and 
glow created by trees, menorahs, frankincense, wreaths and candles contribute to the 
warmth and meaning of holiday traditions.  For still other celebrations, paper 
decorations, flowers and wall d®cor can add to the festive, spiritual or family 
atmosphere. 

At the same time, there is an expectation that nursing homes provide a safe 
environment and that dangers and risks are minimized.  Certainly, no one needs to 
abandon holiday traditions and activities, but by understanding where potential 
hazards exist, and making minor adjustments, people can greatly increase Residentsô 
safety and enjoy the season and celebration. 

Here are some clarifications of person-centered practices and approaches as 
presented by the State of Michigan One Vision: Moving Forward initiative: 

Ð Live cut Christmas trees and wreaths made of cut live evergreen branches are not 
allowed in Michigan nursing homes due to their combustibility. 

Ð Artificial trees or wreaths properly labeled ñfire resistant,ò certified or identified by 
the manufacturer as ñfire retardantò can be used. 

Ð Real candles may not be lit or have their wicks in use in Michigan nursing homes 
due to the high risk of fire.  Candles are the number one cause of fires in 
dwellings.   

Ð Flameless battery operated candles that look and can smell like real candles are 
an acceptable fire prevention alternative.  Flameless battery operated candles 
provide the warm glow of a real flame and can also be used for rituals and 
religious ceremonies. 

Ð Christmas cards and some paper products can be displayed on the walls as long 
as they do not exceed 30% of the wall, ceiling or door area within a room that is 
sprinkled. 

Ð Doors or wall areas cannot be decorated with wrapping paper. 

Ð All decorations should be located away from heat and light sources and should be 
flame resistant or flame retardant.  Some decorations can be sufficiently treated 
with a fire retardant spray. 

Ð No decorations can be hung from any doorknob or 
sprinkler head. 

Ð Over the door hooks should not interfere with the closing 
and latching of the door.  Items hung on the door should 
not exceed 30% of the door if the room is sprinkled. 

If you have any questions about appropriate holiday 
decorations for your loved oneôs room, please contact 
Bonnie Hughey, Housekeeping and Laundry Director, or Carl 
Olstrom, Maintenance Director. 



 

 

Many families wonder what gift they could give to their loved one at Grandvue.  We have some ideas for those of 
you who would like some suggestions: 

**Please be sure to label everything you bring to the facility.  See staff if you need assistance with 

labeling. 

TFirst, and foremost, is your time.  Arrange to have a lunch with them once a month or when you are visiting from 

out of town.  

TFor those who continue to enjoy cooking, you can bring in the ingredients and make a favorite recipe with them 
in our Jordan River Room kitchen long after the hustle and bustle of the holidays are over.  Arrange this ahead 
of time with Activity Staff. 

TBring in a pizza or favorite homemade soup and eat with them in Hildaôs Caf®. 

TSupplies for a favorite hobby:  yarn, fabric, birdhouse kits, puzzles, books, word search books, DVDs, music 

CDs, etc. 

TTheir favorite newspaper or magazine subscription.  Some magazines have wonderful pictures that all 

Residents can enjoy. 

TMoney to get their hair done by the beautician.  Money can be deposited with the receptionist and you can give 

them a card letting them know it is there. 

TTheir favorite hand cream or lotion. 

TA box of their favorite facial tissue/Kleenex. 

TA photo album with copies of their favorite pictures.  Please label 

the names of the people in the pictures. 

TBird feeders and bird seed. 

TItems for Reminiscing Boxes:  talk with an Activity Staff Member for 

ideas. 

Talk with staff caring for your loved one to see if they need a new 
cardigan, socks, slippers, etc. 

Everyone loves to be surrounded by a few of their favorite things--but too much of a good 
thing can pose a problem, especially if we have boxes stored on the floors of our 
Residentsô rooms.  In addition to posing a trip hazard, boxes can also provide a 
comfortable home for an unwanted guest:  silverfish.  Silverfish will feed on fabric, 

newspapers, books, glue, and the adhesives used on cardboard boxes.  Large numbers of them are capable of 
ruining books, paper goods, fabrics and wood. 

Please help us keep our Residentsô rooms clean and safe.  In this season of giving, please ensure that all new items 
brought to the facility are correctly labeled.  Storage and closet space are very limited, so please consider rotating 
clothing seasonally. Our  staff would love to assist you with this to maximize our Residentsô living space.  Please see 
Housekeeping Director Bonnie Hughey if you have any questions. 

 

June  

Residents and 
community members 
came together to 
reminisce and enjoy 
vintage automobiles 
and a cookout at the 
Grandvue Car Show.  

June -July -August  

Grandvue saluted our 
veterans at the East Jordan 
Freedom Festival, Boyne 
City Fourth of July and  
Boyne Falls Polish Festival 
Parades 

August  

More than 600 Residents, staff and community members were served at the annual Grandvue Family Picnic. As 
always, the dunk tank was a popular attraction. 

August  

Road Trip! 
More than 20 Residents, 
care partners, family 
members, volunteers and 
VolunTeens traveled to 
Traverse City to see the 
Beach Bums play at 
Wuerfel Park. 


